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SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 5th February 2013 at 
Talla Duisdale, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Rob Ware 





Margaret Colpus




Charles Culbertson





Flora Macleod




Roddy Murray

IN ATTENDANCE:
Una MacLeod,  Alasdair Culbertson, Duncan Macdonald, Vena Clelland, Henry Mains, John Duncan and Bev MacInnes, 
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from, Jimmy Logan, Claire Hannah, Archie MacCalman, Pauline Lyle  
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Margaret Colpus, seconded by Rob Ware and approved unanimously. 
3. NURSING COVER FOR SLEAT
Roddy Murray confirmed that one post in the District Nurses has now been lost and so there is a lack of continuity in managing cover across Sleat, south Skye, Lochalsh and Glenelg. Roddy suggested that the situation will be continued to be monitored and if there are occasions where there is a problem this could be brought to the attention of the Community Council.
4. CONSULTATION FOR SKYE AND LOCHALSH CENTRAL HOSPITAL SITE
Rob Ware advised that there had been a story in last week’s Free Press where the Portree Community Council had staked their claim that the proposed new Skye and Lochalsh Hospital should be sited in Portree. Rob reminded the meeting that Sleat CC had already written to the NHS requesting that Sleat wished to be part of the consultation and felt that perhaps Portree CC had ‘jumped the gun’ before any consultation process has started. It was suggested that the Sleat CC should write to the FP outlining our disappointment at the Portree reaction and this will be considered. There is a meeting in Ullapool on 11th February and there is a Skye Ward Forum on the 18th of March. It would appear that the new area will possibly include Wester Ross even as far as Ullapool. The Community Council will continue to monitor this as soon as possible. Roddy said that he felt that it was not surprising that Portree had come out ‘demanding’ at the initial stage, but it was important that the Community Councils are not seen to be engaged in a ‘bidding’ war for the hospital.
5. SCOTTISH WATER
Rob Ware gave a detailed update on the recent events in the issues regarding Scottish Water, particularly as there had been new tankering in of water to Teangue WTW last week, again caused by bad weather. The Community Council wrote to the SW Board on 11th January insisting that a meeting be arranged as soon as possible with Senior Managers so that the company could listen to key Sleat stakeholders on a number of issues. The Council had received a letter from the Corporate Affairs Director responding to our points including our belief of the precarious state of the source loch, and the need to tanker in water to Teangue after adverse weather. The Council briefed the local media and the issues were widely publicised. Following that letter to the CC, more tankering took place on 30th and 31st January when the plant was shut again because of water filtration problems. Subsequently Charles wrote again to the CEO outlining grave concerns and requesting again that a private meeting be held in Sleat to discuss the many issues of concern. As a result of this pressure the Council secured a meeting with SW SM’s on 4th February with the Water Services Director, and Asset Planning Manager, together with the Regional Community Manager. Rob updated the meeting with the key issues from the session with SW, and the group felt that the meeting was productive and that SW had listened to the issues and were prepared to take on board the community concerns. It was decided at this meeting that the Community Council and SW would meet again in three months to review progress and for them to report back on a number of points. They have, however, agreed to undertake an assessment of the long-term supply issue, including catchment, a bathymetric survey of the loch, as well as remedial works for the Teangue road. Discussions with the crofting representatives, regarding a number of issues is on-going, and it is hoped that this will be resolved in the near future.  Rob further mentioned that all of the correspondence to and from SW had been published on the SCC website, and that a recording of the meeting with SW is available on request from the Secretary.
6. FIRST RESPONDERS GROUP FOR SLEAT
Roddy Murray has arranged a meeting on the 19th of February at the Canna Room, ACC, SMO at 1930 for the purpose of discussing the possibility of a First Responders Group for Sleat. Rob will distribute a poster to the Councillors for the Notice Boards. 
7. ROADS UPDATE
Charles Culbertson had had a further meeting with Sandy MacVarish, Roads Manager to get an update on on-going road issues. Sandy advised that  he believed the Pier Road  problem had been fixed, that works would start soon on re-shaping the junction opposite Nigel Grounds Gallery, the school signs were being investigated further. A large pothole in the pavement near the school will be made good, and he assured that the carriageway at the Drumfearn road end will be resurfaced as soon as possible, funding has been sought from HC. Charles added that the works on the cattle grid at Tokavaig were almost complete, but no further works had been done on the township road between the two Tarskavaig turn-offs. Sandy MacVarish had agreed to look at signage for the passing place at Camuscross near the bridge, long an outstanding issue not resolved. The flooding issues remain on the carriageway between Sasaig and Kilmore Church, and it is believed that are 26 sections affected. Charles had been advised that the two most-affected areas at School Place and opposite 6 Ferrindonald could be solved with minimum of expenditure but with a digger. Scottish Water agreed at the meeting on February 4th that they will look at these two items.
8. CALMAC WINTER SERVICE
Roddy Murray had heard that the Loch Nevis may be withdrawn from service on the Mallaig Armadale winter route from October 2013, possibly being redeployed to Colonsay. This was believed to be ahead of the changes to the Small Isles services, resulting from the Ferries Review, and perhaps be a rib and occasional cargo service for next year. Rob had sent an email to CalMac’s Public Affairs Director who had confirmed that the Nevis will operate Mallaig-Armadale W 13-14. No vessel has been sourced yet for next year’s Small Isles service. The Council will continue to monitor the situation and perhaps a meeting with CalMac should be arranged to clarify long-term proposals. 
9. MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDENCE

The Community Council had received an email from Henry Mains advising of the damage caused by the recent bad weather to the ‘Garden of Skye’ polytunnels at Armadale. Henry has asked if the CC would be prepared to make a contribution towards repairs and for some proposals he has for the engagement with the Primary School. Henry then gave a brief update on the Garden organisation, including details of the damage and asked for funds. The Council agreed that it would review remaining funds and would respond in due course. Flora Maclean asked if the tunnels were insured, and Henry confirmed that they were not, on economic grounds. Rob said that he would support a contribution but this would need to go to a vote of the CC. Rob also reminded that the £250 grant from HC for an environmental project is still available, with only one having been received from SLEF for posters for the Sleat sea-shore biodiversity.
Margaret Colpus reminded of a concert at Clan Donald Skye to raise funds for Counselling Care Skye and Lochalsh with a buffet on Saturday 16th February.

Flora Maclean has received papers from the Bank regarding new forms required for the CC bank account.

Charles has received a letter from a piping society regarding a survey of piping in the Highlands which he will pass on to Forrest Decker at SMO.

Rob advised that he had had a survey from Highland Council regarding the bulky uplift service asking if there was anything that the SCC had been approached on.

Vena Clelland expressed her thanks to the Community Council in the work it is doing regarding Scottish Water and ensuring the focus on the Teangue road remains at the fore.

Henry and Una both suggested a review of possible alternative venues for CC meetings, especially as Talla Duisdale is freezing in winter months. Brrrr….
The meeting closed at 2110
Next Meeting Tuesday 5th March 1930 at Tarskavaig Hall
